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Terlaje father-son duo win GCC golf tourney  
 
For the second year in a row, a father-son team has taken top honors at the GCC Foundation Par 
Excellence Golf Tournament. A scorecard playoff propelled Dr. Ricardo Terlaje and his son 
Eduardo to first place in the annual tournament, which helps to provide scholarships for GCC 
students. Dr. Terlaje and 12-year-old Eduardo, a student at Bishop Baumgartner School, netted 
68.8 on the links at LeoPalace Resort on Saturday, as did the second place team of Logan Reyes 
and Zeb Hauser. Having shot a 4 on the 18th hole, though, put the father-son duo ahead. 
 
“He’s been playing golf with me for about a year and a half now,” Dr. Terlaje said of Eduardo. 
“He wants to play for F.D. (Father Duenas Memorial School).” 
 
Last year, the father-son team of Dr. Robert and Stephen Gatewood won the GCC tournament. 
 
Rounding out the top three teams this year were Jose Perez and Eddie Castro, who shot a 69 
overall. Taking the wild card slot was the team of Rafael Battung and Zaldy Torres. 
 
The annual GCC Foundation Par Excellence golf tournament raises funds for $1,000 
scholarships for ten Guam Community College students and for CIP projects on the GCC 
campus. The scholarship recipients assisted at the tournament on Saturday. 
 
“I want to thank everyone who played today, and of course all of our sponsors, including our 
eagle sponsors Bank of Guam and TRMA, for your continued support of the college and our 
students,” said Dr. Mary Okada, GCC President/CEO.  
 
Suggested photo caption 
Eduardo Terlaje and his father, Dr. Ricardo Terlaje (right), pose with Greg Manglona, 
tournament director, and Dr. Mary Okada, GCC president, after winning the 2015 GCC 
Foundation Par Excellence Golf Tournament at LeoPalace Resort on October 3rd.  Proceeds from 
the annual tournament provide scholarships for GCC students. 
 

For more information, contact Jayne Flores, GCC Asst. Director of Communications & Promotions, at 735-5638 
(office), 483-6409 (cell), or via email at jayne.flores@guamcc.edu. 


